SHERFIELD-ON-LODDON VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Meeting held on Monday 9th July 2018 at 8.00 p.m. in the Village Hall

Present:
Alan Ball, Bruce Batting, Gillian Duckworth, Ivan Gosden , Natalie Larner & Nick Robinson
In attendance:
Eleanor Burt

1. Apologies for Absence

Apologies for absence had been received from Bruce Jones and Ian Sellars.
2.  Minutes of Meetings held on 12th & 19th June
The minutes of the meetings had been circulated and were agreed as a correct record and were signed.
3. Duckwood Marketing – Update
Art Exhibition & Craft Fair - Gilly reported that the invitation details had been finalised and published on the website as well as Facebook and the Loddon Valley Link.  Louise is also circulating details to her contacts.

It was agreed that local clubs should be encouraged to exhibit in the Garden Room at the Fair free of charge.
A Bit of A Do Catering Company -  £50 will be paid for sponsorship/advertising on the wedding leaflet.  An advertisement will also be placed on the website and Facebook page.  Gilly’s aim is to build a list of suppliers and encourage them to contribute to advertising.  It was suggested that Gilly should also contact Pete Francis of Southern Bar Services.

Digital Marketing – Gilly reported that the Facebook page is continually monitored and update with comments and any questions or comments dealt with.  Gilly has joined groups such as the Wedding Industry Network on behalf of the Village Hall.
Wedding Leaflet – the draft leaflet has been received and Gilly will circulate it for comments.

Fundraising – a calendar of fundraising activities has been started.  Gilly is currently concentrating on the Borough Council and People’s Postcode Lottery funding.
Discussion took place regarding the suggestion of having a Just Giving page but it was decided not to pursue this at present.
4. Section 106 Funds
A representative from the Borough Council visited the Village Hall on 9th July to look at the Hall and the plans for the extension.  It was noted that 15% of LIFF money from developments in Sherfield-on-Loddon automatically go to village schemes.  Nick Robinson said that he will talk to Borough Council officers regarding grants and will include Gilly in discussions.

5. Water Heater In Main Hall Kitchen
An estimate for a replacement larger water heater had been received from Adrian Burt.  It was agreed to obtain two other quotes – one of these to be from Paul Clements.
Action:  two further quotes for replacement water heater to be obtained before decision is made on who should carry out the work.

6. Parking
Ivan Gosden suggested that some form of barrier should be fitted across entrance to the hall car park so that when the hall is booked other people do not park in the car park.    Nick Robinson agreed to price up the materials required for the construction of a barrier at the front entrance.  Also, the Cottage tenants and Caretaker should only park one vehicle each on the site.  It was also agreed that the disabled parking space needs to be blacked out.  It was agreed that a notice should be put up to state that parking in the village hall car park is for patrons only.

Action:  Nick Robinson to price up materials for barrier at entrance to Village Hall


        “Private Parking” sign to be put up in car park

               Disabled markings to be blacked out


        Cottage tenants and Caretaker to be reminded that they should only park one vehicle in the car park

7. Waste Bins
It was agreed that waste bins should be empty and available for bookings.

8. Wine Chiller
It was agreed that the wine chiller should be kept empty so that bookings can use it.  Only to be stocked by the Village Hall before a village hall event.

9. Caretaker
Ivan Gosden reported that a meeting had been held with Hazel Cook.  She is to start work on 28th July 2018 although she already has a holiday booked in August of 10 days so help will be needed while she is away with wedding bookings.  It was agreed that Hazel can take her holiday as part of her paid holiday allowance.  Hazel and her family will be moving into the Caretaker’s Cottage after her holiday as she wants to paint the downstairs areas.  It was agreed that the Village Hall will pay for the paint.  It was agreed to take a photographic inventory after the repainting has been carried out.  Simmons and Sons will draw up the tenancy agreement and inventory.

Hazel will be booked onto courses for lone workers, COSH, manual handling and asbestos awareness.

Action:  Simmons & Sons to draw up tenancy agreement and inventory of Caretaker’s Cottage
10. Finance
Ivan Gosden reported that the Natwest account is not yet closed – it was therefore suggested that the account be kept open and used by the Fete Committee for fete transactions and that the treasurer of the Fete Committee should have access to the NatWest bank statements.    It was agreed that Liz Sywyj and two Trustees should be signatories to the NatWest account.  Liz is currently putting together a budget for the fete.

Ivan Gosden reported that there is approximately £73,000 in the bank but this balance includes fete funds.
11. GDPR
Natalie Larner went through the data required for GDPR.  Natalie will resend the paperwork for Trustees to complete.

12. Other Business
Tables – it was agreed that more tables should be purchased.  Natalie Larner agreed to check prices and report back to the next meeting.

Action:  Natalie Larner to investigate prices of tables for next meeting.
13. Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Monday 6th August 2018 commencing at 8 p.m.
